
Glenfield Borough Reorganization / Council Meeting 

January 6, 2020 

The Reorganization Meeting was called to order by Mayor David Orbison at 7:00 pm with the salute to the 

flag.  Roll was called and present were Paul Carmody, Cathy Cunnard, Greg Joyce, Curtis Reiner, Sam McGee 

Joel Kaminski, David Orbison and Connie Klauck. 

Mayor Orbison Swore in Paul Carmody, Joel Kaminski and Cathy Cunnard by having them recite and sign the 

Oath of Office. 

Joel Kaminski nominated Paul Carmody for President of Council, all voted in favor. 

Sam McGee nominated Curtis Reiner for Vice President of Council, all voted in favor. 

Curtis Reiner nominated Greg Joyce for President Pro Tem, Sam McGee nominated Joel Kaminski.  2 votes for 

Greg Joyce, 3 votes for Joel Kaminski.  Mr. Kaminski appointed President Pro Tem. 

Paul Carmody moved to reappoint Sara Toni Autry for the Vacancy Board Chair.  All voted in favor. 

Sam McGee moved to reappoint Cindy Mascara and Nancy O’Kelley for the Auditors, all voted in favor. 

Paul Carmody moved to reappoint Sandra Kuriger as Tax Collector, all voted in favor. 

Paul Carmody recommended Kevin Klauck, Harry Mertz and David Cunnard be reappointed for the Zoning 

Hearing Board, all voted in favor. 

Mayor Orbison, Council and all in attendance thanked Robert Brown for his 14 years of service. 

President Carmody took over control for the Council Meeting. 

Visitors:  Toni Autry, Janet Mascara, Robert Brown, Sean McLinden and Mark Weil 

Mrs. Autry informed Council that there is some land available across from School Street that may be usable for 

the needed Park land. 

Minutes:  The minutes from the December 11, 2019 meeting were reviewed.  Sam McGee made a motion to 

accept the minutes and Greg Joyce seconded the motion.  No discussion held, all were in favor – motion 

passed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Connie Klauck read aloud the Treasurer’s Report for the month of December to the 

members of Council.  Motion made to approve the reports by Cathy Cunnard and seconded by Joel Kaminski.  

No discussion held, all were in favor – motion passed. 

Wage and Real Estate Tax:  For the month of December 2019 $3716.55 was collected for Wage Tax and 

$1653.00 for Real Estate Tax. 

Reading and Approval of Bills:  Connie Klauck read aloud the bills for December 2019 while the members of 

Council followed along.  Motion made to pay the bills by Joel Kaminski and seconded by Cathy Cunnard.  No 

discussion held, all were in favor – motion passed. 

Police Report:  None. 

Fire Report:  None. 

Solicitor’s Report:  None. 



Correspondence:  Curtis Reiner is following up with Judy Haluka, Aleppo Township’s Emergency Management 

Coordinator, to see whether she is able to represent Glenfield Borough also. 

Budget and Finance Committee:  None. 

Grants Committee:  None. 

Public Safety:  Curtis Reiner entered a Customer Care ticket to Penn DOT about the damaged guard rail and 

sign at the top of the Viaduct. 

COG:  Waste Management’s recycling is no longer accepting glass. 

Building and Ordinance:  None. 

Streets and Sewers:  None. 

Old Business:  Connie Klauck is still waiting for a reply from Defurio, Mongell and Associates as to whether the 

digital speed signs are covered under the Selective Policy. 

New Business:  Paul Carmody encouraged Council to look for any interest in the vacant Council seat before the 

February Council Meeting. 

Adjournment:  Sam McGee made a motion to adjourn the Council Meeting and Cathy Cunnard seconded the 

motion.  No discussion held, all were in favor – motion passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Connie Klauck 

Secretary / Treasure 

 

 


